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IIAC Paper No. 7/2001
INFORMATION INFRASTRUCTURE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Industry Consultation on the Proposal for the

Establishment of an Interoperability Framework for E-government

Purpose


This paper briefs Members on the background and the progress of the industry consultation on the proposal for the establishment of an Interoperability Framework for E-government.

Background

2.
A key business objective of our E-government initiatives is to facilitate the provision of electronic, client-centric government services.  To achieve this, we must ensure a seamless flow of information across the Government, within legal bounds, as well as the seamless concatenation of the information systems owned by individual bureaux and departments.

3.
We are making preparations for the establishment of an Interoperability Framework to facilitate the interoperability among systems used within the Government, and between Government systems and external systems where interaction is required.

The Interoperability Framework

4.
This Interoperability Framework will be based on :
· A set of technical specifications defining the interfaces across different systems as well as the format for exchanging specific categories of information;

· Other specifications that define infrastructural architectures, conventions and procedures; and
· The adoption of eXtensible Markup Language (XML) standards for data exchange between applications.

5.
With the adoption of the Interoperability Framework, application designers and developers can ensure interoperability with other systems as necessary, while at the same time having the freedom to choose from different application architectures, hardware and system software to implement their solutions.  We will develop this framework based on open standards as far as possible to ensure maximum interoperability and to allow the Government a wider choice of market solutions.  Ultimately we aim to achieve higher connectivity among otherwise disparate systems.

6.
To maximise the utility of the Interoperability Framework, we will post it on our web site and we welcome comments from the industry and the general public.  There will be periodic revisions to the framework.  Draft revisions to the framework will be published and comments will be sought via a consultation mechanism involving parties both within and external to the Government.

Consultation

7.
Government bureaux and departments had been consulted in September 2001 on this initiative and they basically agreed to the need for such a framework to promote and facilitate the interoperability of E-government systems.

8.
Before we proceed with developing the set of technical specifications under the framework, we are consulting related stakeholders, including members of the public, on the coverage of the technical specifications.  A copy of the consultation paper is at Annex.  On 29 November 2001, we have sent Members of the Information Infrastructure Advisory Committee an advance copy of the consultation paper for their comments.  We have published the consultation paper on our web site on 3 December 2001 and have invited industry experts and related stakeholders explicitly for comments.  The consultation will last for 6 weeks, until 14 January 2002.

9.
Members are requested to comment on the coverage of the technical specifications as proposed in the consultation paper.
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